THE KERNERSVILLE MUSEUM FOUNDATION
BOARD OF DIRECTORS

MINUTES
October 8, 2019

The Kernersville Museum Foundation Board of Directors met for its regular meeting on October 8, 2019, in the Kernersville Public Services Building at 4:00 p.m.  The following members, constituting a quorum, were present: Jason Grubbs, President, Kay Pinnix, Secretary, Kelly Hargett, ED, Doran Maltba, Treasurer/ 2nd Vice president, Anne Coltrane,  Kim Herman, Chandra Parker, Monte Long, Angie Pearman, 1st Vice President, Bertha Prim,  and Molly Smith. The following members were absent: Chris Thompson, Wayne Mabe, and Mark Chandler.  President called the meeting to order at 4:05 p.m. 

Minutes for September 10, 2019, meeting electronically transmitted to all members, are attached to official minutes. There being no corrections or additions, the minutes were approved as transmitted.
Treasurer’s Report:

Doran Maltba, Treasurer and Finance, attached to official minutes, went over his reported that unrestricted funds were $53,291.65
  Executive Director’s Report:

  Kelly Hargett, went over her report highlighting the following items: attached to official minutes:
           Getting ready for Business Ask
           20 tickets left for the chicken stew

           Still selling raffle tickets

           Some Ghost Walk tickets left

           Ice rink sponsor levels are as follows:

             $5,000  $2500  $1000

Museum Development Committee: Doran Maltba 
           Jason Grubbs began by reporting that the Board of Aldermen approved the move of historical structures to the Museum from Hopkins Road. We will soon have to assess exactly what funds we will need.
           Doran Maltba stated that they had demolished some structures not being used and structures would be moved by the end of October. Crews are on site digging foundations. He said that Scott Isenhower suggested using vendors in the structures during ice rink event.

           Angie Pearman wanted to make the structures look like a Christmas village for events.

           Doran added that electricity would be added after the move.

           Jason said that we need a wish list for next year’s budget and Doran added that it should be a request outside the town’s budget. Budget requests are due by May.
           Angie asked when we should have a program for field trips and Kelly said that she would need help with that.

           Kim Herman stated that field trip programs should be ready by the end of the school year.

           Jason brought up that we had talked about an event for teachers maybe after the prom white tent event. He also added that it would be nice if we found the right donor to name the village.

           Kelly asked if village would be handicap accessible and Monte Long suggested a hard packed surface with a little cushion instead of concrete.

Community Development: Angie reported that everything is ready for the chicken stew.
           John will get there by 8:30 to cook.

           We will need 20 tables and 100 chairs and they will be delivered and set up at 2:00.

           Woman’s Club will bring desserts.

           Decorations from last year will be used and Angie will bring ice.

Ice rink was discussed:

           We need to get sponsors by November1.

            Truliant and General Shale are sponsors this year.

Business Ask letters will be sent out by 2nd week in November, said Angie.

2nd Chance Prom was discussed:

           Angie said that the Prom will be held April 4th on the pad behind the Museum under a white tent.

           Tickets will be $70/2 and $35/1.

           Wine, beer, and finger food will be served.

           We must check on town ordinance against alcohol being served on town property and alcohol permit. Jason will check into that ordinance.

           Board discussed having the Prom king and queen riding in the Christmas parade.

Jason reported that the Museum may have to lease the Museum property from the town for $1 to be exempt from a town ordinance but he will check.          
Old Business: None           
New Business:  Jason stated that it was that time of year to be thinking of filling vacancies on the Board and new officers. He asked the members to be thinking of people who may be interested and let him know.

           He added that we have good momentum and we want to keep it going.

Doran announced that is becoming chair of PWX2022 conference to be held in Charlotte so, after April, he will go off the Board until that event happens.

Jason added that we will now need a new treasurer, 1st VP, and 2nd VP.

            Bethany is leaving at the end of December so, if any member knows someone, tell Kelly.
            We will be getting her a baby gift and have a baby shower in December at the Museum. 

Executive Committee and Board meetings will be held at the Public Services Building beginning next month.

There were no breakout sessions.

There was no closed session.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 5:10
                                                   Respectfully submitted,

                                                   Kay Pinnix,

                                                   Secretary
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